
R16-4, SDWA Update, USEPA Amendments (January 1, 2015 through June 30, 2015) 
 
On August 20, 2015, the Illinois Pollution Control Board proposed for public comment 
amendments to the Illinois regulations that are “identical-in-substance” to drinking water 
regulations adopted by the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA).  The 
proposed amendments do not include any direct USEPA actions with regard to the National 
Primary Drinking Water Regulations during the first half of 2015, since no such actions 
occurred.  Instead, the proposal would make needed corrections to the existing rules to 
accommodate suggestions from the Joint Committee on Administrative Rules (JCAR) and the 
Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (Agency), as well as corrections initiated by the 
Board.  JCAR staff’s suggestions, which concern limited minor errors in the text of the Illinois 
rules, were made during the course of the last SDWA update in docket R15-2.  And in recently-
filed rulemaking docketed as R15-23, the Agency pointed out segments of the public notification 
provisions of the rules that refer to the federal secondary MCL for fluoride, which the Board 
removed from the Illinois rules several years ago.  Finally, the Board proposes to correct the 
spelling of “exceedence” to “exceedance” where this appears in various segments of the rules. 
 
Public comments may be filed at the following address: 
 

Pollution Control Board 
James R. Thompson Center 
100 W. Randolph Street, Suite 11-500 
Chicago, IL 60601 
 

Alternatively, public comments may be filed electronically through the Clerk’s Office On-Line 
or “COOL” at www.ipcb.state.il.us.  Any questions about electronic filing through COOL should 
be directed to the Clerk’s Office at 312-814-3629. 
 
For more information, please contact Michael McCambridge at 312-814-6983 or 
michael.mccambridge@illinois.gov.      
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